Our Ref: JP/JAS

2nd September 2025



Dear Parent/Carer

I hope you and your families have had a wonderful summer break. I am sure many of our pupils are looking forward to coming back to school.

We ended last term on a real high with our annual Sports Day. It was a fantastic event, with pupils showing great sportsmanship both on the field and as spectators. We are extremely proud of how they represented Wednesfield Academy, and congratulations go to Dudley House, who were the overall winners last year.

As we begin the new academic year, I would like to share some important information:

Start of Term

 Wednesday 3rd September 2025 – We look forward to welcoming Year 7 and Year 12 pupils.

Please ensure pupils are through the school gate before it closes at 8.28am as usual. A big thank you goes to our new Year 11 Prefects who will be supporting on the day.

• Thursday 4th September 2025 – We look forward to welcoming all pupils back to school at 8:28am as normal.

School Calendar

Our full school calendar is available at: https://wednesfieldacademy.com/calendar/. Please note that there will be an early closure at 12.40pm on Thursday 25th September 2025 for our Open Evening, which is the same as has happened in previous year. Many of our pupils will be invited to take part in supporting this important event.

PE Kit Guidelines

To ensure consistency across the school, the following items are compulsory for PE lessons:

- Navy or black PE top with academy logo*
- Navy or black PE shorts, leggings, or track pants with academy logo*
- White socks
- Sports trainers or boots (activity dependent)

Optional items:

Navy mid-layer jumper (no hoodies)

Items are available from Ron Fowlers Sports and Crested Schoolwear. If you require support in purchasing kit, please contact us via postbox@wednesfieldacademy.co.uk.







* If the official academy logo kit cannot be purchased, a completely plain black or navy alternative is acceptable. Please note that branded tops, designs, or logos other than Wednesfield Academy's will not be accepted. Pupils wearing branded kit will be required to change into PE kit provided by the PE department. Covering logos with stickers, tape, or reversing the tops will not be accepted. The plain alternatives are designed to be the cheaper option; branded sportswear is not.

Full details of our uniform can be found here: https://wednesfieldacademy.com/uniform/.

Curriculum Information

Parents and carers can see what their child is learning through our Curriculum section on the website: https://wednesfieldacademy.com/curriculum/.

ClassCharts and WeDuc (Matrix) App

ClassCharts is a vital tool for monitoring your child's education. It allows you to:

- Track positive and negative behaviour points
- View homework
- See detentions set

If you do not have a login, please contact your child's Head of House or the Sixth Form office by calling o1902558222 or emailing postbox@wednesfieldacademy.co.uk. The same applies if you require a login for the WeDuc (Matrix) app.

Additional Updates

- If you missed our end-of-term newsletter, it can be found here: https://sway.cloud.microsoft/AD6zaTb8XTGX4bi0?ref=Link. We are very proud of all pupils featured.
- We have updated our Welcome Video, available here:
 https://wednesfieldacademy.com/welcome-video/ thank you to all pupils involved in the video.
- We are delighted to welcome Ms Chandler, our new SENDCo, to the Wednesfield Academy team.
- Over the summer, we have made improvements to our facilities, including two new classrooms and a special SEND hub on the middle floor. Pupils will see these changes when they return.
- With regard to uniform for the autumn term, pupils may wear a plain black v-neck jumper, but only if worn with a blazer. The jumper is not a substitute for the blazer.
- All pupils must be on school site by 8.28am at the latest. There is a free breakfast club that all pupils can attend from 8.00am. Any pupils arriving after 8.28am will receive a late detention.

We are very much looking forward to the year ahead and to seeing all our pupils thrive. Thank you, as always, for your support in working with us to provide the very best education and opportunities for your children.

Yours faithfully

Mr Phillips Headteacher







Remember to follow us on social media.

Facebook: https://bit.ly/3pV9Fhm
Twitter: https://bit.ly/30mrbEP
Instagram: https://bit.ly/30mrbEP







Wednesfield Academy

